

CITY COUNCIL

GABRIELA SANTIAGO-ROMERO

COUNCIL MEMBER, DISTRICT 6

MEMORANDUM

TO: Ron Brundidge, Director

Department of Public Works

THRU: Council Member Mary Sheffield, Council President

FROM: Council Member Gabriela Santiago-Romero

DATE: February 7, 2023

RE: Traffic Study Request at Rosa Parks Blvd. and Canfield St.

At a community meeting in Woodbridge, my office learned of a dangerous intersection: Rosa Parks Blvd. and Canfield St. It is reported that drivers speed, there has been a high volume of accidents, and vehicles frequently run the stop sign.

I am requesting a traffic study be conducted to determine if a traffic signal should be installed to help mitigate these dangers and protect our residents.

Please do not hesitate to contact my office if you have any questions. Thank you.

Cc: Honorable Detroit City Council
Louise Jones, City Clerk's Office
Malik Washington, City Council Liaison